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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
1301 Young Street, Room 833 
Dallas, Texas 75202 
 
 
Division of Medicaid & Children’s Health, Region VI 

 
December 18, 2014 
 
Dr. Garth Splinter 
State Medicaid Director 
Oklahoma Health Care Authority 
4345 North Lincoln Blvd. 
Oklahoma City, OK, 73105 
 
RE:  Oklahoma Companion letter to #14-13 
 
Dear Dr. Splinter: 
 
This letter is being sent as a companion to our approval of Oklahoma State plan amendment 
(SPA) 14-13 that proposes a 7.75 percent rate reduction for inpatient hospital services provided 
in freestanding rehabilitation hospitals, freestanding psychiatric hospitals and long term care 
hospitals serving children.  This amendment is effective July 1, 2014.   
 
The State provided an Upper Payment Limit (UPL) demonstration as part of their meeting the 
requirements in SMD #13-003 dated March 18, 2013.  The Dallas Regional Office staff reviewed 
the demonstration and found errors.  It was determined that the State plan was out of compliance 
because the plan included the specific lines from the Medicare cost report from 2009.  Medicare 
revised the cost report in 2011.  It appears the State was utilizing the incorrect lines from the 
Medicare cost report.  Consequently, we are issuing a companion letter to inform you that the 
State plan for inpatient hospital supplemental payment is out of compliance.    
 
The State will need to revise Section 4.19-A pages 32.3 to 32.5 for their Supplemental Hospital 
Offset Payment Program (SHOPP) in order to come into compliance. 
 
The State has 90 days from the date of this letter to address the issues described above.  Failure 
to respond may result in the initiation of a formal compliance process.  During the 90 days, 
CMS will provide any required technical assistance. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Tamara Sampson, of my staff, at (214) 767-6431 or 
by e-mail at Tamara.Sampson@cms.hhs.gov. 

 
   Sincerely,  

                                
 
   Bill Brooks 

    Associate Regional Administrator 
    Division of Medicaid and Children's Health Operations  
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